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You might remember that we had two buses which the Diocese of 

Kafanchan had purchased.  We loaded these buses with books, 

school supplies, medical supplies, bibles and spare parts and brought 

them to NYC to a pastor friend who then brought them to the port 

for shipping.  They shipped around Sept 10th and arrived in Lagos 

harbor around October 20th, but could not get into port until Octo-

ber 29th due to the ongoing conflict in Nigeria.  Once they were re-

ceived in Lagos, they were moved to a safe location until Bishop 

Markus felt it was safe enough to move them to Kafanchan.  Yester-

day November 9th , drivers were sent to pick the buses up and hap-

pily I can say they have all arrived safely in Kafanchan (The Center) 

today.   

 

Thank you to all who supported this ministry in any way!!  Dattco, Inc 

of New Britain provided the buses for a very reasonable price and 

gave parts at their cost for future repairs.  Many people donated cash 

to assist with the shipping cost.  We had people who came to our 

home and helped pack the buses.   And finally, two Dattco drivers 

drove the buses to the Bronx from our home. 

 

Things like this do not happen without support, and we were blessed 

with all the support we needed!! 



Buses arriving in Lagos after six weeks at sea and nearly 10 days in 

the harbor due to the conflict in Nigeria. 

Buses arriving in Kafanchan today, November 10th!! 

Hoorah, hoorah, hoorah!! 


